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March 16, 2022

The Honorable Patricia A. Schabo 
The Honorable Michael L. Williams
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street
Columbus, Ohio 43215

Via Electronic Filing

Re: In re AES Ohio, Case Nos. 18-1875-EL-GRD, 18-1876-EL-WVR, 18-1877-EL-AAM,
20-0680-EL-UNC, 19-1121-EL-UNC and 20-1041-EL-UNC

Dear Attorney Examiners Schabo and Williams,

Pursuant to the June 16, 2021 Opinion and Order in the above-referenced proceedings, which 
adopted and approved the October 23, 2020 Stipulation and Recommendation (“Stipulation”)
filed in the same dockets, The Dayton Power and Light Company d/b/a AES Ohio committed to 
work with Natural Resources Defense Council (“NRDC”) to evaluate and pursue project(s) to be 
located within and in neighborhoods surrounding Wright-Patterson Air Force Base that increase 
energy resiliency (“Resiliency Project(s)”). AES Ohio submits this status report regarding the 
progress of this joint effort. Stipulation, ¶ 16(a)(iv). 

Pursuant to Paragraph 16(a)(ii) of the Stipulation, AES Ohio and NRDC identified the Wright-
Patterson Regional Council of Governments (“WPRCG”) as the recipient of the Resiliency 
Project(s) Grant, and on February 2, 2022, AES Ohio executed an agreement to provide a 
shareholder contribution of $250,000 to WPRCG to fund the Resiliency Project(s). AES Ohio 
has since disbursed those funds to WPRCG.

Consistent with Paragraph 16(a)(iii) of the Stipulation, AES Ohio and NRDC will continue to 
coordinate planning efforts, including those designed to leverage federal funding for clean 
energy that would support the Resiliency Project(s), evaluate and purse federal funding that 
may be available now or in the future to support the Resiliency Project(s), evaluate opportunities 
using AES Ohio’s existing General Services Administration area-wide agreement, and engage 
other public utilities that serve Wright-Patterson Air Force Base and surrounding communities to 
identify potential energy resiliency investment partnerships. AES Ohio will report on these 
efforts in its Grid Mod Implementation Update Group. 

Sincerely,

/s/ Christopher C. Hollon

Christopher C. Hollon
Senior Counsel



CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I certify that the foregoing was filed electronically through the Docketing Information 

System of the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio on March 16, 2022. The PUCO’s e-filing 

system will electronically serve notice of the filing of this document on counsel for all parties.  

 

        /s/ Christopher C. Hollon                
        Christopher C. Hollon (0086480) 
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